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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild 
www.cherokeerosequiltguild.com  

Standing 
Committees 

 

Historian 
 Rachel Phaneuf 
 
 

Membership 
 Denise Allee 
  Joyce Trew 
 Queen Esther Smith 
 

Newsletter 
 Robin Meyer 
 

Programs 
 Tina Corbitt 
 Annie Kellum 
 Ramona Tucker 
 

Publicity 
 Erna Kriigel 
 

Sunshine 
 Irene Gardner 
 

Ways and Means 
 Rita Perez 

From the President 

Happy Quilters, 

 

WOW!  I hope you enjoyed the month of August at the Guild.  It has been 
a month of busy quilting fun for Rachel and myself. 

We started with a great trunk show with Jan Cunningham and her 
daughter.  The quilts were great and we had the privilege to go to lunch 
with the both ladies and had a great time getting to know them a little 
better. 

The evening meeting with Mary Abreu, made me happy to see that there 
was someone else who did not want to have the typical center to a log 
cabin block.  The “fussy cut” and larger centers was a hit for me. 

And, right in the center of the month we all had a great time at the Bee 
hosted be our friend Awilda Cruz.  GREAT JOB AWILDA! 

September has a great deal in store as well.  There is fun time with “pears” 
at the Day Program with Ramona, Annie and Albertha.  Then there will be 
the Challenge Quilt at the night meeting.  And . . .  don’t forget the Bee at 
Terry Tinsley’s home.  Busy, Busy month! 

Libby Armstrong and Jill Stroer, is our Nominating Committee, are going to 
be helping us to fill the empty few slots left in the list 2018 officers and 
committee heads.  Please consider being a part of the group that make the 
guild run.  The hard jobs are already spoken for; Ramona Tucker has 
volunteered to run for president and Emma Parker is willing to continue as 
our vice-president.  YEAH! 

One more thing, let me encourage you to share your quilts that express 
the September theme, which is – Laboring (work, school and babies). 

Until next time, as Rachel says, “Happy Quilting”. 

 

Charlie  

Officers 

President – Charlie Phaneuf 

Vice-Pres. – Emma Parker 

Day Secretary – Sandra Wilson 

Night Secretary – Denise Adams 

Treasurer – Loretta Ford 

http://www.cherokeerosequiltguild.com
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Membership 

Total Paid Members: 72 

Day Meeting 8/10/17—Members Present: 32, Visitors: 4 

Night Meeting 8/24/17—Members Present: 44, Visitors: 1 
 

Just a reminder, please wear your name badge to the meetings. 
 

2017 Location!!! 

 

Sutton Hall 

5971 Sutton Dr. 

Douglasville, GA 

 

Click here for a map. 

 

Take Highway 5 south from 

Arbor Square Shopping Center 

for 1.3 miles. 

It is on the corner of Highway 5 

and Sutton Drive. 

 

September 
Birthdays 

 

Doreen Thornton 9/01 

Broach Winsley 9/01 

Patti Howell  9/08 

Phyllis Smith  9/09 

Dawn Feist  9/13 

Linda Herren  9/14 

Linda Mikos  9/17 

October  

 Newsletter  

Deadline 
 

October 1 

Please send your  

information to  

Robin Meyer at  

robinmeyerga 

@yahoo.com.  

Word documents  

preferred—but any-

thing is okay! 

Ad Hoc Committees 

Bee Keeper 

 Annie Kellum 
 

Challenge Quilt 

 Linda Jones 

 Albertha Brown 
 

Christmas Party 

 Jeanette Koval 
  

Community Service 

 Bonnie McLain 
 

GA Quilt Council Liaison 

 Phyllis Smith 
 

Golden Scissors 

 Jeanette Koval, Day 

 Penny Landrum, Night 
 

Photographer 

 Rachel Phaneuf 
 

Saturday Stitch-In 

 Ann Groves 

 Vickie Hecht 
 

Webmaster 

 Joany Orsi 
 

 

https://goo.gl/maps/PU7PrB1coYu
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Treasurer’s Report—August, 2017 
Submitted by Loretta Ford, Treasurer 

Ways and Means 

 

We will raffle two or three items at every guild meeting and we have new items too! 

 

Rita Perez, Ways and Means 

Beginning Balance   $5,702.81 

     

Deposits:     

Membership   $15.00 

Ways & Means   $160.00 

     

   Total $175.00 

     

Disbursements:    

Sutton Hall CK#1165 3rd Qtr Rent $300.00 

Jan Cunningham CK#1166 Aug 10th Day Mtg $246.45 

Mary Abreu Aug 24th Night Mtg $125.00 

     

   Total $671.45 

     

Ending Balance   $5,206.36 
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Program News 

The September day program will be a Collage Class that will be presented by several of our own 

members, Ramona Tucker, Annie Kellum and Albertha Brown.   Don't forget to bring your completed 

homework and supplies to the day meeting on Sept. 14.  This is a "machine-free-stress-free" class.... 

what could be better than that?    

The September night program  are the Challenge Quilts. Hope you are ready!  Diamonds, diamonds 

and more diamonds, that is the theme for this year.  Hope to see a quilt from everyone.   

The October day program will be a Modern Quilting lecture by Andi Barney from the Red Hen Stitch 

shop.  Andi was here in February presenting a sewing machine lecture. 

The October night meeting will be our yearly money maker, The Rauction!!!  See the next page for 

details! 

Tina Corbitt, Program Committee 

Christmas Party News 

 
The Christmas Party is approaching!  This year’s get together is 
Thursday, December 7, 6:00 pm at Atlanta’s Finest.  This is an 
open event, family and friends are invited.  Each plate is 
$20.00.  We will have the sign-up sheet at each meeting or you 
can contact a committee member if needed.  This is a wonder-
ful opportunity to get to know fellow guild members, introduce 
others to our quilting community, and wrap up the year enjoy-
ing the season with kindred spirits.  Join us in making this annu-
al event special.  

 

Christmas Party Committee  

Jeanette Koval 404-542-4910 or JeanetteKoval@gmail.com,  

Vickie Hecht  KVHecht@AOL.com,   

Awilda Cruz  Accruz@bellsouth.net,  

Linda Poindexter Poindexterxx@bellsouth.net,  

Toni Presha angelic@bellsouth.net  

mailto:JeanetteKoval@gmail.com
mailto:KVHecht@AOL.com
mailto:Accruz@bellsouth.net
mailto:Poindexterxx@bellsouth.net
mailto:angelic@bellsouth.net
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The Rauction is Coming in October! 
 

The Cherokee Rose Rauction will be our night meeting program, October 26th. Here are some FAQs to 
help you plan for this event: 

 What is the Rauction? It’s a combination Raffle and Auction of quilting supplies, fabric, UFOs and 
similar items donated by Cherokee Rose members and friends. You can buy raffle tickets for some 
items and also bid on box lots and individual items.  

 What donations are wanted? Quilt-shop-quality fabrics, notions, patterns, books, sewing machines, 
lights, quilt racks, quilts, UFOs (from blocks to quilt tops), and anything else that we would use to 
make quilts. Please do not donate polyester or knit fabrics, and magazines.  

 When can I make my donations? At every meeting between now and October 12th Day Meeting – 
someone will take your items and store them until the big day. Arrangements can also be made to 
bring early on the morning of the Rauction. 

 Who can attend the Rauction? All members and guests! We are happy to share our bounty with 
nonmembers!  

 What payments are accepted? Cash and personal checks.  

 Who gets the proceeds? The Guild receives all the money raised from the Rauction.  It’s a major 
source of revenue for our programs and other activities.  

 What can I do to help?  

 #1 - Clean out your sewing room and donate that stuff you will never get around to using!  

 #2 - collect cardboard boxes for us 12” x 18” x 3” or a little larger (like the kinds that 6- packs 
of canned drinks come in) 

 #3 – Help organize the box lots for the auction during the day on October 26th 

 #4 – Come to the Rauction and BID, BID, BID!!! 

 

Jeanne Andersen, 2017 Rauction Committee 
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Community Service 
 

You members keep on giving!  I am so thrilled with the quilts and pillow cases I received from 

the two meetings in July!  You all continue to amaze me with your generosity.  I am so proud to 

deliver these gifts to the Shelter. I took  some children’s cases and quits last week! They were 

thrilled!  

We have a good “stash” of adult cases and need more of the small ones for the wee little ones! 

Of course, we need quilts of any size!  If you have adult cases, please continue and bring them 

but if you are just starting ones, concentrate on the little ones! 

 Again, thanks to all who have given so much!  You are the best! 

 Bonnie McLain 



Cherokee Rose Quilt Guild    Page 7 

  

 

 

 

Sunshine 

 

Everyone must be fine, as I haven’t 

heard about anyone needing sunshine! 

 

If any members need to contact me, I 

can be reached by email 

(i.gardner@comcast.net) or by cell 

phone (770 354-4874). 

Irene Gardener 

Bee News 

The Bee will be at the home of  

Terry Tinsley 
  

On September21 at 9:30am.  
Everyone is welcome.  
Lunch will be served. 

 
7080 Roselake Circle 

 Douglasville 30134 

Please RSVP by calling  

Terry at 770 949-2289   

2017 Chal lenge  
Diamonds are  a  Gir l ' s  Best  Fr iend  

 
Our next night meeting in September is the quilt challenge. We are encouraging everyone to join in 

on the fun and participate! All of the rules for our “Diamonds are a Girl’s Best Friend” challenge are 

located on the guild’s web site. 

We have a few last minute guidelines for the night of the challenge: 

 If you have your name on the quilt label, please cover it with a piece of masking or painter’s 

tape. 

 Decide ahead of time which category you want your project entered in: Artistic or Traditional 

 If you make more than one project, have an incomplete project, or have a project that fits the 

theme but is an older item: We will have a table tagged “Show and Tell” for these items.  

 Your project must be completed to be entered in the contest. 

We have ribbons and money for prizes. We also would like to display all projects at the main Doug-

lasville library on Selman Drive during the month of October. This gives our guild an excellent op-

portunity to show off our creativity to the community. 

Linda Jones and Albertha Brown 
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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild Minutes 

Day Meeting, August 10, 2017 
 

Emma called the meeting to order. Motion to approve July minutes made by Albertha, seconded by Ra-
mona. Recognized August birthdays. Treasurer’s Report: balance of $5,702.81 as printed in the news-
letter. 

Committee Reports 

Beekeeper: Annie reported that August bee will be at Awilda’s home. Lunch will be served. 

Challenge Quilts: Linda Jones reported that this year’s theme is “Diamonds Are a Girl’s Best Friend.” De-
tails are on the website. There will be ribbons and money prizes. The challenge quilts will be displayed at 
the library in October. 

Community Service: Bonnie thanked everyone for participating in the community service project. Stated 
that we are concentrating on children’s pillowcases and quilts of any size at this time. 

Historian/Photographer: Rachel reported that pictures are on the website. 

Newsletter: Emma reminded us that the deadline for the September issue is the Sunday following the 
evening meeting. 

 Programs: Annie reported that today’s program is “Confessions of an ADD Quilter” by Jan Cunningham. 
The August night meeting will be a log cabin demo. The September day meeting will be a collage quilt 
technique class taught by Ramona. We will create a pear wall hanging in class. No sewing machine need-
ed. 

Sunshine: Irene reported that former member Dorene Bickford’s husband is in the hospital and has had 
two surgeries and her daughter has a blood clot. Linda reported that Joan Hardy’s husband had surgery. 

Membership: Denise reported that we have 72 members on roll. Today we had 32 members and 4 visi-
tors in attendance. Door prizes given. 

Ways & Means: Rita said that they would draw today for raffle items. There are new items on the table 
to be raffled off later. 

Rauction: Jeanne reminded us that the Rauction is coming up October 26th. Clean out your sewing 
rooms. 

Old Business: Charlie announced that Libby and Jill are the Nominating Committee for 2018 officers. 

 

Meeting was adjourned for Show and Tell and the program. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
Sandra Wilson, Day Secretary 
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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild Minutes 

Night Meeting, July 27, 2017 
 

The meeting was called to order by Charlie Phaeuf at 7:00 pm at Sutton Hall. Minutes from the pre-
vious meeting were reviewed and approved. Birthdays for the month of August were recognized. 
 
Treasurer: Current balance is $5206.36. 
 
Bee Keeper:  August Bee was held at Awilda Curz’ home.September Bee will be held at Terry Tins-
ley’s home.  
 
Challenge Quilt:  Linda Smith and Albertha Brown 
Theme this year is:  Diamonds are a Girl’s Best Friend. There will be two categories:  Art and Tradi-
tional.  Details can be found on website. Time to share is at the September night meeting.  Get 
busy, ladies! 
 
Christmas Party:  Atlanta’s Fines on December 7, 2017 @ 6 pm.  Jeanette Koval reports great plans 
for a good time.  Tickets on sale now for $20.00. 
 
Community Service:  Bonnie McLain thanks us for what has been provided.   
Still need quilts of all sizes and small pillow cases. 
 
Georgia Quilt Council:  no report 
 
Golden Scissors:  See elsewhere in Newsletter [editor’s note: not provided] 
 
Historian:  Pictures will be current on the website after August night meeting. 
 
Membership:  Present at this meeting were 44 members and 1 guests. Four door prizes were dis-
tributed.   

 
Newsletter:  Please submit all pertinent info to Robin Meyer by August 27.2017. 
 
Programs:  Tina Corbitt 
• Tonight:  Log Cabin Demo by Mary Abreu 
• September Day Program: Collage Class with Ramona Tucker. Information provided and kits dis-

tributed. 
• September Night Program: Challenge Quilt  
 

Continued on Next Page... 



Cherokee Rose Quilt Guild    Page 10 

  

 

 

 

Continued from Previous Page… 
 
• October Night Program:  R’Auction Jeanne encouraged all of us to donate and then to 

come and bid! 
• Upcoming Programs: See Details on Website. 

 
Publicity:  Challenge Quilt entries will be displayed at the Douglas County Library in Octo-
ber. 
 
Saturday Stitch In:  Next Stitch In is on November 4. There was discussion regarding chang-
ing the location to Union Grove Baptist Church because of steps at First United Methodist.  
Members encouraged to let Anne Groves know of preferences. 
 
Sunshine:  no known needs.  Please communicate needs to Irene. 
 
Ways and Means:  Drawing was held for 2 items before the evening program. 
 
OLD and NEW business: 
 
Programs: Charlie reminded us that income from Ways and Means and the R’Auction are 
used to provide programs throughout the year.  Please support both! 
 
Bonnie McLain’s coffee cup was located! J 
 
Nominating Committee:  Libby Armstrong and Jill Stroer. Please let them know if you are 
interested in a Guild position for next year. 
 
Setup/Clean up:  Teams needed for set up and clean up at Guild meetings. Please let Libby 
know you are available! 
 
Nearby events: Quilt Show September 7 – 9 @ Georgia International Convention Center. 
Cost is $10.00 per day or $25.00 for 3 days. Multiple classes available.  Denise Allee will 
send out info and website. 
 
For further details, please see the Cherokee Rose Website and Newsletters. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Denise Adams 


